[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
[bookmark: _GoBack]Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – OCTOBER 22, 2015
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:35pm
In Attendance:  Jacqui Hillman, Regina Hawley Keelen, Jack Archibald, Pam Boyd, Chris McCarthy


CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
Regina noted that there was a letter received from a resident in appreciation of the Summer Concert Series and expressing thanks to Chris Morrisy for a job well done.
 Invoices were submitted for miscellaneous Halloween supplies and for supplies needed to make signs to advertise Recreation events.


APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Chris McCarthy made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 24, 2015 meeting, seconded by Pam Boyd and approved by unanimous vote.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  Claire Kozic was in attendance at tonight’s meeting and expressed an interest in becoming a member of the Committee.


OLD BUSINESS:  There was discussion regarding the Event Signs.  The Halloween signs have been made and are displayed.  They are receiving positive feedback. 


PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· Fall Youth Soccer – Chris reported that all is going well with the soccer program.  The program will finish up October 31, 2015.  Jacqui and Regina are working with Tom Ciazza and they have addressed all his concerns.  It was noted that the fields are in great shape.  Chris mentioned that Tony Sherlock is doing a great job.  There was discussion about the need and the cost of socks for the program.  It was decided that although socks have been issued in the past, it is not necessary and because of the increased cost, socks will no longer be supplied to the players.  New goal posts were needed and have been ordered.  Regina said that she has requested an inventory of supplies be done at the end of the season.  Discussion about maintenance of the Center Avenue field followed.  It seems that there in a lot of debris gathering in the middle of the field and it was suggested that the field be closed from November through March so that maintenance could be done to repair the condition of the field before next year’s soccer season.   A letter will be sent to Adam Hubeny and the Mayor and Council expressing this request.  

· Halloween Parade – The committee added “Funniest” as an additional category to be judged at the parade.  Gift Baskets have been made up for the prizes and include certificates for pizza and soda as well as movie tickets.  Goodie bags for the participants are being donated from the Fire Marshal and Glow sticks are being donated by the Chamber.  Water and individual bags of chips and pretzels will be distributed by the Committee.  The Youth Commission and the Leo’s have been asked to help with parade line up. There was discussion about having a Trunk and Treat activity during next year’s Halloween season.

· Halloween House Decorating Contest – There are 12 entries for the Decorating Contest.  The Committee will go out as a group to judge the homes.  The winner will be announced at the parade and a picture of the winning home will be put on the web page.  Regina will call the entrants to see if they will allow their addresses to be posted so that other residents can see all the homes participating.  It was also suggested that the addresses of the participants be put in the Halloween Goodie Bags.  Jacqui will donate a gift certificate from her shop, Sea Sons, as the prize for the winner.

· Holiday Celebration – The Holiday Celebration will take place on Saturday, December 5th at 4:00 pm.  The AHES Chorus Teacher has confirmed that they will be taking part in the celebration.  Henry Hudson’s Chorus looks good, but will confirm after all their dates are recorded.  The Genevieve Hawley Foundation will supply larger candy canes this year.  There will be a Warm Chocolate Bar, cookies and a gluten free snack will be offered by a resident.    



· Winter Youth Basketball – Chris will begin the Winter Basketball Season after Christmas.  She will offer an instructional clinic on Saturday mornings for skills and drills for Kindergarten and First grade players.  Grades 2 through 6 will have one practice a week with games on Saturday and Grades 7 and 8 will have both their practices and games during the week.  Discussion followed regarding open gym volleyball and an adult open gym.  


NEW BUSINESS: There was discussion regarding the need for a Recreation Facebook account, Instagram account and new Webpage.  Claire Kozic offered to set up and maintain a Recreation Facebook page.  Discussion followed regarding other programs and activities that could be brought into the recreation program.

 
ADJOURN: 
Chris McCarthy motioned to adjourn, Pam Boyd seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, 8:30 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
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